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Minutes from the Board of Health meeting held at  

12 PM, Thursday the 28th day of September 2017 

Present: Kenneth J. Lacey Jr., Nathan Stewart, and Rachael Carney. 

Absent: Donald Makowski 

Attendees: Stan Soltys 

12:10 PM: public meeting opened by Mr. Lacey.  

~The three articles for the Special Town Meeting were reviewed, a few changes made.  We are 

just waiting for final numbers so they can be turned into the Selectmen for consideration. 

~NRG, the new owners of the solar array on the landfill want to set up an onsite meeting.  The best 

day for us is November 9, 2017 at noon.  Mrs. Carney will post a public meeting to be held at the 

landfill.  They also want the Board to approve the proposed new location of the guy wire.  Mrs. 

Carney will send plan to Anchor Engineering for review and approval. 

Bills, Payroll, and Minutes 

• A motion was made to accept the minutes of September 21, 2017, with correction, by Mr. 

Stewart second by Mr. Lacey.  

• A motion to ratify and accept payroll for Rachael Carney for wk.; 9/23/2017 for $339.30 

was made by Mr. Stewart second by Mr. Lacey.  

• A motion was made to ratify and pay Warren Sewer $240 by Mr. Stewart second by Mr. 

Lacey.  

Other 

~Hauler Regulation and Well Regulation discussion tabled to an undetermined future date. 

 

~Planning Board applications reviewed; Special Permit #279, zoning permit #278 and Site plan 

#44 reviewed. No regulatory issues were noted. 
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~Mrs. Carney reported on behalf of Mrs. Toon that the inspection of the sandpit on Brimfield Rd, 

owned by John Fijol, on September 21, 2017 revealed no evidence of a reportable release of 

hazardous material.  The only evidence remaining of the junked automobiles were two small 

surface stains, presumed to be oil, measuring approximately 4” each.  She noted the cars had been 

removed prior to the inspection.  She also noted several scattered barrels and confirmed they were 

all empty and showed no signs of prior leaking.  Mrs. Toon took photographs which were shared 

with the Board. 

 

~Mrs. Carney needs a list of available dates from all members by October 2, 2017 to provide to 

PHEP so a practice dispensing site can be set up at North Brookfield High.  All member need to 

be in attendance for the state required drill. The setup is required to take place by the end of 2017. 

 

~Mrs. Carney announced that we were awarded the RPD recycling grant this year in the amount 

of $3500!  Funds will continue to support the free battery and cell phone recycling here at the 

Board of Health.  The increased funds this year will possibly give us the opportunity to provide 

additional services or perhaps another compost bin giveaway. Stay tuned.   

 

 

Next Meeting date will be October 12, 2017 at 12 PM 

 

• 1:15 PM A motion to close was made by Mr. Stewart second by Mr. Makowski -

unanimous.  

  

        Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Nathan Stewart 

Board of Health, Clerk                         

Date approved,  


